
 
 
 

                                                     
 
 

Kurita America Inc. 
12270 43rd Street NE  St. Michael, MN 55376 
www.kuritaamerica.com  866-663-7633 
 

 

12/9/24   
 
 
Brian Marquardt 
Superintendent 
Rhode Brothers Inc.  
W5745 Woodchuck Ln 
Plymouth, WI 53073 
 
RE: Village of Kronenwetter, WI – Well No. 2 Water Treatment Facility 

Tonka Water Job #J0030780 
 
Dear Brian: 
 
This letter is being sent to meet requirements for recertification of one(1) of the Vertical 
Pressure Filters that was dropped on it’s side on October 31, 2024 while being moved into the 
building. 
 
After working with our fabrication and inspection team it has been determined that if the vessel 
has no visual damage, all paint, weld seams, and internal components are in tact and secure 
the vessel does not need to be brought back for repairs. As noted in communication with Rhode 
Brothers, Inc and the site engineer, this vessel will be tested on site at the expense of Rhode 
Brothers, Inc to pressure rating of 130psi per design and ASME code, if this tests without issue 
all factory warranties will remain.   
 
Once testing is completed, Rhode Brothers, Inc will need to send a copy of the test results to 
Nina Halverson at Kurita to keep in the project files.  
 
Should there be issues with the testing Kurita needs to be informed immediately so we can 
begin working with Rhode Brothers and the site to make any necessary arrangements to 
complete repair, which would be at the expense of Rhode Brothers, Inc if they are a result of the 
vessel being dropped during installation.  
 
Please reach out if there are any questions or concerns. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nina Halverson 
Project Manager 
 

 
 


